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	Los Angeles Times Checking Claims by USC Professor that Expo Line Needs Safety Changes

The Los Angeles Times may publish an article this week probing concerns raised by University of Southern California (USC) Professor Najmedin Meshkati, who says the new Expo Line may need safety improvements at several crossings and intersections including Denker, Western and Rodeo Road. Professor Meshkati also expressed concern about train safety when USC football games and other events take place. He faulted both Metro and the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) for the design of the Expo Line, as well as the Blue Line. Professor Meshkati has addressed the Metro Board on many occasions where he has advocated building below ground or aerial rail lines. The Times also is checking to see if Professor Meshkati raised similar public concerns when the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension opened. The Gold Line has had very few incidents since it debuted in July 2003 (the Eastside segment opened in November 2009). 

Metro corporate safety, media relations and community relations staff overseeing safety outreach quickly responded to the Times and followed up with additional background information including a USC/Exposition Park event management plan approved by CPUC, an independent peer review report that found the Expo Line is safe, a list of the extensive community outreach efforts promoting Expo Line safety, and a list of Blue Line safety enhancements. Staff noted that Metro worked closely with CPUC and Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT) for years on the environmental work and design, and during construction and testing phases of the Expo Line.  The Times will likely seek a reaction from those agencies as well. Metro Corporate Safety Director Vijay Khawani was not contacted by Professor Meshkati, who he has known for 10 years, but Khawani is scheduling a meeting with the professor to review his issues. Khawani explained the process used for design of the crossings and also underscored that Metro continues to make safety enhancements on the various rail lines even after they open. Staff noted that there are twenty-four safety ambassadors stationed along the Expo Line including a safety ambassador who has monitored the Denker Avenue crosswalk by Foshay school for a year now. The observations made by the ambassadors have led to safety enhancements along the Expo alignment. Lastly, staff told the Times that the Expo Line was in testing for months and last weekend safely carried an estimated 75,000 riders.  
Expo Phase 2 Construction Notice
Intersection Closures for Sanitary Sewer Relocation 

As a part of the construction of Phase 2 of the Expo Light Rail Line, the contractor will be performing night work to complete sanitary sewer relocation work. Work will take place at the intersections of Colorado Avenue at 14th Court and 17th Street in the City of Santa Monica. Closures are scheduled for Sunday, May 13, 2012 through Thursday, June 7, 2012 from 9:00 p.m. through 6:00 a.m. from Sunday through Thursday. To view the complete construction notice, please click here.

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120502_Expo_Phase_2_Construction_Notice_Sewer_Relocation.pdf
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